

Town Hall 51 Toronto Street South P.O. Box 190 Uxbridge, ON L9P 1T1 Telephone (905) 852-9181 Facsimile (905) 852-9674 Web

www.uxbridge.ca

SENT VIA E-MAIL

February 14, 2025

Premier Doug Ford Legislative Building, Queen's Park Toronto, Ontario, M7A 1A1 premier@ontario.ca

RE: **IMPLEMENTATION OF "BUY CANADIAN" POLICY**

TOWNSHIP FILE: A-00 G

Please be advised that during the regular meeting of the General Purpose and Administration Committee of February 3, 2025, the following motion was carried:

THAT the Administration and Special Projects Committee receive Report CAO-04/25 regarding the implementation of "Buy Canadian" Policy;

AND THAT the Policy remain in place until such time as there is clear indication from the Provincial and Federal Governments that trade relations have been normalized:

AND THAT the Policy be forwarded to all municipalities in Ontario requesting they implement similar policies;

AND THAT the Policy be forwarded to AMO and ROMA;

AND THAT the Policy be forwarded to the Premier of Ontario, MP O'Connell, all Durham MPP's and appropriate Provincial Ministers;

AND THAT the Policy be forwarded to all Township Committee Chairs for information;

AND THAT Committee support this Policy in principle;

AND THAT the final document be run through the CAO's office for final approval.

I trust you will find the above to be satisfactory.

Yours truly,

Deputy/Clerk

/lir

cc: Honourable Jennifer O'Connell, MP

Honourable Peter Bethlenfalvy, MPP (peter.bethlenfalvy@pc.ola.org)

Minister of Finance (Minister.fin@ontario.ca)

Minister of Public and Business Service Deliver (todd.mccarthy@ontario.ca)

AMO (amo@amo.on.ca) ROMA (roma@roma.on.ca) All Ontario Municipalities